
Utah Golf Course Superintendents Association  

Upcoming Events: 

January 17, 2019:  Winter Education 

Conference @ Weber State Davis 

Campus 

Sponsored by:  

 

February 2-7, 2019: Golf Industry 

Show, San Diego, CA 

 

February 6, 2019: Hospitality Room 

@ Westin San Diego 

 

May 4, 2019: Service Project @ 

Ronald McDonald House  

 

May 9, 2019: Spring Meeting @ 

Bonneville Golf Course 

Sponsored by:  

On October 10 & 11 in Wendover, NV, the 
Intermountain Golf Course Superintendents 
Association held our annual education confer-
ence and trade show.  One of the agenda items 
on the ballot at this years’ conference was the name change from IGCSA 
(Intermountain) to the UGCSA (Utah).  The initiative was brought forth for two 
main reasons.  The first being the membership is almost completely comprised of 
individuals from Utah.  The “Intermountain” region spans well outside of the bor-
ders of Utah.  Secondly, the UGCSA would be more identifiable on a national level.  
Most people outside of the region are not familiar with the term “Intermountain” 
and the area it is entailing.  The ballot initiative passed and has now been changed on 
a national level.  Marching forward, the Utah Golf Course Superintendent Associa-
tion should be more identifiable for the members of other associations, and we are 
proud to have the name of our great state attached to our professional organization!  

With our name change also comes updated website, social media names, handles, 
etc.  Please note the following changes: 

• The new website address is www.utahgcsa.org 

• Twitter handle: @UtahGCSA 

• Facebook: https//www.facebook.com/UtahGCSA 

 

We have a new NAME! 

Gladstan Golf Course, Payson, UT Murray Parkway Golf Course, Murray, UT Glendale Golf Course 

Winter 2018 

The Barn Golf Club, Ogden, UT 
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Officers 

President: Justin Woodland—The Barn Golf Club 

Vice President: Eric Gifford, Riverside Country Club 

Secretary/Treasurer: Alan Davis, Willow Creek Coun-

try Club 

 

Directors 

Nathan James—Soldier Hollow Golf Course 

Eric Jones—Talons Cove Golf Club 

Wes York—Oakridge Country Club 

 

Assistant Director  

Spencer Workman—Oakridge Country Club 

 

Affiliate Representatives 

Troy Johnson—Green Source, LLC  

Phill Miller—Stotz Equipment 

 

Past President 

Ben Timmons—Jeremy Golf & Country Club 

 

Newsletter Editor in Chief 

Natalie Barker 

 

Utah GCSA Office  

P.O. Box 572583 Murray, Utah 84157 

Phone: (801) 282-5274 

Email: intermountaingcsa@gmail.com 
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Sponsor Ads 

The highest compliment you can pay our sponsors is by    

purchasing from them.  They support our association so 

let’s support them! 

Winter 2018  
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President’s Message 

Greens Examiner  

                                         Brotherhood 
 

It’s Dec 30th and I find myself writing my 4th version of my 1st Utah GCSA President's 

Message. When is the deadline? Dec 31… Hmmm, do you think procrastination should 

be part of my New Year's resolutions? Nonetheless I can't think of a better time to re-

flect on the past and look forward to what the future has in store. Honestly, if you 

would have told me four years ago that I would have been the President of this great 

association, I would have told you BYU football would have had a better chance of 

beating Utah. Guess I was wrong. 
 

Four years ago, I had 25 years in the golf business under my belt and yet no definitive goals in mind within the golf busi-

ness. Then there was the first of what I call my “ah ha moments”. I thought how could I help others in the business? I am 

not at a facility that has the means to hire interns and help them become assistant’s. What could I do? Then fortuitously 

as it turned out, I received a phone call from Ben Timmons. He reached out to see if I was attending the Annual IGCSA 

Fall Education and Trade Show. I was giving attending some thought but had not yet pulled the trigger. Having someone 

reach out and spend a few minutes on the phone was huge and it made me feel part of something, part of a brother-

hood. Maybe I could be a larger part of the Utah GCSA? 
 

It was shortly after that meeting that I was sitting around a table with some guys and the most unique SOB I had ever 

met plopped himself down and proceeded to hold court. I leaned over to Scott Allen and ask “Who’s this f#$&ing guy.” 

“Oh that’s Pat Christoffer at Red Ledges.” It was my “ah ha moment #2”. Me, from a privately owned public facility and 

Pat from a top rated club in the state can have a great, easy conversation. Although we both skin the cat different ways, 

we share the exact same passion and common goals about people and the turf business. The proverbial haves and have 

nots all share the same brotherhood. 
 

Shortly after that moment I reached out to Brandon Haddick and asked him what it would take to be on the IGCSA 

Board. Brandon encouraged me to run for the board and I won the election, granted I ran unopposed. While on the 

Board I had the fortune of co-chairing the Education Committee with Eric Gifford. Now this is funny, the only person on 

the Board without a degree is over education. It turned out to be the best opportunity of my life. Reaching out for speak-

ers I met industry leaders and formed relationships that will last a lifetime. It is something I’ll cherish forever.  
 

Now as your UGCSA President I feel I can be a bridge, a bridge between the public guys and the private guys. I have al-

ways wanted folks to feel the brotherhood within the golf business that I feel. I never want someone intimidated to go to 

a meeting because they don't know anyone or wonder what table to sit at. This isn’t high school. That is why the Utah 

GCSA Board is promoting the Adopt a Supt campaign. Invite someone that is not active within the organization and intro-

duce them to others. Let them know that you are there for them - Get them a table at the brotherhood. 
 

I want to wish each and every one of you a very happy and healthy 2019. I would also be remiss if I did not mention 

that BYU still has not defeated the UTES, 8 straight is GREAT!!! 

Justin Woodland 

Superintendent , The  Barn Golf Club 

President, Utah GCSA 
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Utah GCSA Strategic Planning Session 

On Monday, November 19th, board 

members met with Dave Phipps, GCSAA, 

Northwest Field Staff Rep. and Steve 

Randall, GCSAA, Director of Chapter Out-

reach, for a facilitated strategic planning 

session.  The meeting was an effort to 

redefine our mission, vision and goals as 

a chapter.  The group began with voicing 

expectations and then moved into a 

SCOR (Strengths, Challenges, Opportuni-

ties & Risks) analysis.  The board felt that 

some of our strengths are meeting/event 

participation, allied/vendor support, and 

education offered.  However, the chal-

lenges we are faced with are keeping 

members engaged, adding value for the 

membership and overall communication.  

We are always looking for ways to im-

prove and discussed opportunities such 

as growing the benevolent fund, mem-

ber outreach and hosting a First Green 

event.  Next the group moved into up-

dating the mission and vision statements 

and goal setting.  Overall, the session 

was very beneficial to see where the 

chapter is going into the future! Please 

let the board know if you have any ideas 

to add value to this association! 
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Continued on page 10 

Article originally published in Club & Resort Business Magazine—November 2018 issue 
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2019 Winter Education Conference  

Winter 2018  

The Winter Education Conference is approaching and we once again have some great speakers.  

Please join us as we hear from Chris Carson, Paige Boyle, Pat Christoffer and others to discuss a varie-

ty of topics from budgeting to worms! This is a great opportunity to get your GCSAA CEUs, connect 

with other chapter members and vendors and sharpen your skills in the golf course industry.  Paige 

and Chris are both speaking on these exact topics at GIS this year but we ’re offering them to our 

members first!!  We hope to see you there!  Please register online at http://utahgcsa.org/ -2019-

winter-education-conference by January 10th.  

 

Chris Carson 

A GCSAA member since 1978, Chris Carson is a GCSAA Class A golf course superintendent at 

Echo Lake Country Club in Westfield, N.J.  An instructor in the Rutgers Professional Golf Turf 

Management School, he has been honored three times with  the GCSAA Leo Feser Award for 

his articles published in Golf Course Management magazine. He received a BS in environ-

mental science/turf management from Cook College, Rutgers University in 1979, and is a 

past president of both the Golf Course Superintendents Association of New Jersey and the 

New Jersey Turfgrass Association.   
 

Paige Boyle 

Paige Boyle is a Presidential Doctoral Research Fellow at Utah State University.  She 

obtained a M.S. in horticulture and a B.S. in Environmental, Soil, and Water Sciences 

from the University of Arkansas.  As part of her doctoral dissertation research at 

Utah State, she is studying low-input systems on golf courses in the intermountain 

west. Her research background includes stream restoration design, in-vessel com-

post processing, and earthworm management on golf course turf.  
 

 

 

Pat Christoffer 

Pat Christoffer has turned a summer job at a small country club outside Seattle, WA into a 

25 year adventure in turfgrass management. Currently, Pat works for Troon Golf as the Di-

rector of Golf Maintenance at Red Ledges in Heber City, UT. Earlier in his career Pat earned 

his B.S. and M.S from Washington State University (Go Cougs). Pat is always looking for in-

novative and fun ways to manage turfgrass. Away from the course, Pat is avid sportsman - 

spending time telemark skiing, floating the wild rivers of the West and playing shortstop on 

a below average coed softball team.  Pat lives with his beautiful wife, wonderful young son 

and awful dog in Midway, UT.   



Well, the year is over and we are embarking on a whole new year—a fresh slate full of possibilities, opportunities and 
new goals.  I’m a sucker for a new planner, new calendars and a reset—mind and body.  I’m not so much into resolu-
tions as I am into creating healthy habits and commitments.  I hope you 2019 is full of happy, healthy moments for you 
and your family!  With that said, here are a few updates and reminders…. 

• I have decided to stay as the Chapter Executive on a one year contract.  The board and I will revisit in the fall and 
decide from there.  

• Make sure you are reading those weekly emails—they contain updates on meetings, events and important chapter 
information.  They are what I use to communicate with you! 

• We are always looking for golf courses and venues to hold our meetings and events at.  If your course is willing to 
work within our budget and time frame contact me!  We are needing a course for the Chapter Championship in 
July/August and the benevolent fund fundraiser in September. 

• If you have an article, pictures, etc. to include in the next edition of the Green’s Examiner, send them my way!  We 
want to know what you’re doing and your life as a superintendent, assistant, technician, sales professional, etc.!  
These newsletters are for YOU! 
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Chapter Executive’s Corner 
Natalie Barker 

Greens Examiner  
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Continued from page 7 
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Continued on page 12 
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Continued from page 11 

Continued on page 14 

Chapters of the Northwest Hospitality Room 
You’re invited!  Join the Chapters of the Northwest Hospitality Room at GIS in San Diego!  We hope to see 

you there to mingle with other chapters (Oregon, Western Washington, Inland Empire, Idaho, and Peaks and 

Prairies GCSA) and get to know some new faces!  This event is FREE to you (thanks to our generous spon-

sors)!  Drinks and hor d’oeuvres will be served. 
 

When: Wednesday, February 6th, 2019 

Time: 6:30—9:00 pm 

Where: The Westin San Diego 

Address: 400 West Broadway, San Diego, CA  92101 
 

Please RSVP so we have an accurate head count for food.  RSVP at http://utahgcsa.org/-gis-hospitality-room 
 

We are still looking for event sponsors—if you would like to help, please contact Natalie by January 11th. 
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Continued on page 17 

Continued from page 12 
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Continued from page 14 

 

 

Congrats to Brian Roth, CGCS, 

(Superintendent at Oquirrh Hills 

Golf  Course) for recertifying his 

CGCS status in November!  
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In remembrance to the members 

we lost along the way... 
Kenneth Stirland  

January 17, 1932—January 20, 2018 

Larry Velasquez 

May 16, 1958—June 22, 2018 

Riley L. Stottern, CGCS 

May 5, 1943—August 30, 2018 

Gene Schneiter 

July 22, 1932—November 27, 2018 

“Every man’s life ends the same way.  It is only the details of how he lived 

and how he died that distinguish one man from another.”   

- Ernest Hemingway 
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Service Project 2019 

Save the date!  On Saturday, May 4th, we will be heading to the Ronald McDonald House 

once again to beautify the grounds around the facility.  We will be planting flowers, cleaning 

debris, painting, raking, weeding and much more!  More details to follow in the coming 

months.   
 

Background: The house provides a temporary home-away-from-home that serves and sus-

tains families of children receiving treatment at area hospitals.  They have served over 

80,000 families for the past 30 years! 

 

We are looking for the following sponsors: 

• Breakfast  $250 

• Lunch        $325 

• Shirts         $350 

If you are interested in helping, please contact Natalie by April 1st. 
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Would you be willing to host? 

Would you be willing to 
host a chapter event in 
2019? We are looking for 
a host course for our 
Chapter Championship 
in July/August and be-
nevolent fund fundraiser 
in September. Contact 
Natalie if  interested!  
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Annual Meeting Review 

Wendover, NV—October 9-10, 2018 

THANK YOU to our Event Sponsor: 

THANK YOU to our Hole Sponsors: 

• Empire Turf 

• Mountainland Supply 

• Murdock Turf Products 

• Oakdell Farms 

• Sprinkler Supply Company 

• Turf Equipment & Irrigation 

 

THANK YOU to our Drink Sponsors: 

• Aquatrols 

• Nufarm 

• Wilbur Ellis 

Attendees started the first day with a business meeting where 

the 2019 board of directors was decided.  The members also 

voted to change the name of the association from the Inter-

mountain GCSA to the Utah GCSA.  Next we moved into the ed-

ucation where Matt Gourlay, CGCS, from Colbert Hills Golf 

Course in Manhattan, Kansas, discussed money saving strate-

gies and everything bees.  After lunch Beth Geurtal, Ph.D., took 

the stage where she discussed soil fertility, organics, and is-

sues we’re dealing with.  Later that evening, we moved into the 

trade show, banquet and awards.  Dale Winchester was award-

ed the 2018 Distinguished Service Award, Eric Gifford (private) 

and Bryan Witzel (Public) were awarded with the Superinten-

dent of the Year, Chris Connolly was awarded with the Assis-

tant Superintendent of the Year and Scott Allen with Sales Per-

son of the Year. The second day started with a demo/field day 

followed by a golf tournament at Toana Vista Golf Course.  The 

event was an overall success and we thank you for you contin-

ued support and participation! 

Dale Winchester with his wife and children 

Matt Gourlay, CGCS, talking to the group 

Attendees networking at the banquet dinner 

Beth Geurtal, Ph.D., talking soils 

Justin Woodland taking the torch from Ben Timmons 

Some of the 2018 BOD and Natalie 



2018 Utah GCSA Sponsors 
Platinum 

Silver 

Bronze 

Gold 


